
 

We show our love for God, in the way we treat each other.                        
Together we follow Jesus, by learning, and sharing our gifts. 

 

SS Peter & Paul’s Catholic Primary School 
  

NEWSLETTER  Issue 5 

Week Ending  12th October 2018 

 

UNICEF article of the month:  Article 24 
Every child has the right to the best possible health. Governments must provide good quality 

health care, clean water, nutritious food and a clean environment so that children can stay 
healthy. Richer countries must help poorer countries achieve this. 

 

Dear Parents and Carers  

Another busy week has passed at SSPP. Well done to 5R for the fantastic 
assembly based on Tom’s Midnight Garden, with fantastic acting and speakers, 
presenting their descriptions of the garden. We were also treated to a super 
Aztec dance; they are clearly a talented class!  
On Monday we celebrate our Harvest festival assembly, please remember to 
send in your donations, which we will distribute to our two charities, Caritas 
Anchor House and the Ilford Food Bank. By now you should have all received 
the letter regarding the Good Shepherd Multi Academy Trust, further details 
are provided on the school website in the parents’ tab. Next Monday, 15th 
October we have our new climbing frames installed in the playground; this is 
very exciting for the children and on their behalf I would like to say a HUGE 
thank you to the PA for all their hard work in raising the money to buy them.   
Please remember to buy your tickets for the Firework Display on Thursday 18th 
October.  Children under the age of 14, will not be allowed to attend without an 
adult.   A gentle reminder, Friday 19th October is an INSET day; the school is 
closed for children. Thank you for your continued support.  

God bless. 

Mrs S Johnson                                                                                                                 
Headteacher 

 

  

OCTOBER HALF TERM COUSES AT REDBRIDGE CYCLING CENTRE 
There are many exciting courses available in Redbridge this half term for children aged 
3+. Please  see the Cycling centre website for more details:  
www.redbridgecyclingcentre.co.uk 
 
 

http://www.redbridgecyclingcentre.co.uk/


 
 

 

 

 

 NATIONAL CHILD MEASUREMENT PROGRAMME                                                                

NELFT Redbridge 0-19 Children’s Universal Services (who work as part of the NHS) will 

shortly be coming to our school to measure children’s height and weight of pupils in 

Reception and in Year 6.  

If you have a child in Reception or Year 6 you will receive a letter with information to 

explain about this in advance of when the measurements are taken.  

Result letters are sent out to parents approximately 6 weeks after the measurements 

have been taken.  

If attached to your results letter you receive an invite to a healthy lifestyle session we 

encourage you to attend.  

 

       

To mark the centenary of the end of the First World War on Remembrance Sunday in 
November, the Leader of Redbridge Council, Cllr Jas Athwal wants the Redbridge 
Community to create a display of thousands of knitted poppies which will adorn the front 
of the Town Hall in Ilford.  
 People are being asked to knit a simple and basic Red and Black poppy which will be 
placed on netting and displayed on the Town Hall balconies to commemorate the 100th 
Centenary since the end of the Great War.   Further information will be available on 
www.redbridge.gov.uk in the next few days. 
 The poppies are being collected at Redbridge Town Hall until 31st October and the 
display will be installed during the week prior to Remembrance Sunday. 

GOSPEL REFLECTION   
MARK 10:2-16 
People were bringing their children to Jesus for his blessing but the disciples tried to stop 
them. Jesus tells the disciples to let the children come to him and that the kingdom of 
God belongs to children. He says that children have a special way of looking at the world 
and understanding things, which adults can learn from. Jesus said ‘Whoever  does not 
receive the Kingdom of God like a child shall not enter it’ 

To receive the Kingdom of God is to accept the teaching of Christ and live accordingly to it 
in his Kingdom on Earth. Our Christian faith should be childlike, a trusting, humble and 
obedient faith.  

Loving God, your Son Jesus shows us that all people, including little children, are 
important and loved by you. Help us to follow his example and respect and care for all 
people around the world. Amen 
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PRAYER FOR THE WEEK                                                                    
CAFOD Family Fast Day prayer  
Creator God, in love you give life. In your generosity you create the gifts of the earth. 
As daughters and sons of the same Father, may we learn to share the plentiful gifts of 
creation, especially those most in need. 
Give us open hands and loving hearts, so that we take less and give more.  
We ask that all may benefit from your goodness and share in the fullness 
of life you have promised. Amen 
 

ADMISSIONS 2019 

 Reception admissions (children born between 1/9/14 to 31/8/15).  Applications to 
be completed on-line www.redbridge.gov.uk/eadmissions - Reception 2019 

 Nursery admissions (children born between 01/09/2015 – 31/08/2016).  Collect 
applications from the School Office. 

 15th January 2019 closing date for Reception and Nursery Admissions 2019  

 31st October 2018 is closing date for Y6 secondary admissions 2019. Applications to 
be completed on-line  www.redbridge.gov.uk/eadmissions  

 5th October 2018 at 3.30pm Y6 Secondary Transfer Meeting for parents  
 

ASSEMBLY AND MASS TIMETABLE 

4M assembly   9.05am Thursday 8th November  
Y5 class mass 9.30am Wednesday 14th November  

3D assembly  Thursday 22nd November 

 
Refreshments will be available before class assemblies from 8.55am. Volunteers always 
needed to help escort the children to church, please give your name to the office if 
available.  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Friday 09th November  9.15am Reception & Nursery 2019 Prospective Parents 
Meeting.  

Friday 16th November  School photographs.  
  

 

http://www.redbridge.gov.uk/eadmissions
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                                           STAR PUPIL AWARDS   

      
EYFS KS1 KS2 

RA 
RS 
 
 

Angelica 
Tejveer 

1K 
2B 
2S 

Rhia 
Rheet 
Jack James 

3D 
3I 
4M 
5B 
5R 
6P 
6R 

Elijah 
Jasleen 
Dominykas 
Zainab 
Eden 
Ifeoma 
Sasha 

 


